
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Tuesday, January 9, 2018


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Adam Birnbaum, Sandra Meyer, Virginia Doherty, Amy Riddick, Valerie Pletcher, Chris DelGrosso, Lisa Waters, Jill Handman, Michelle Gilles, Manny Mangahas, Nancy Wemmerus Rosene, Joanne Walton

Guests: Beth Tudan, Seema Dixit, Jay Sharma

Meeting Called to Order: 7:07 pm

Approval of Dec. 5, 2017 Minutes as presented – A.Riddick motions, M.Gilles seconds. December minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

There was an introduction of the board and committee members to the visitors.

Princpal Report -  Admin. School Update: Matt Eline and Tracey Phillips

Welcome back - hope everyone had a relaxing winter break and that students had some time away from homework. We also had a mini break with snow and ice but we are now getting back into gear!

I attended the Superintendent meeting (representing Principals) and the budget looks great. The highlights include: getting teacher compensation to market value; receiving extra funding from the state ($5 million) which will benefit all students including the special education and ESOL populations; Superintendent Brabrand is getting along well with the School Board of Supervisors.

Things are always busy at Robinson! The Fashion Show is tomorrow (after being cancelled due to weather), the Elective Fair will be held on Friday, where students can go and listen to teachers describe electives av[image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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ailable and the Sadie Hawkins dance is on Saturday - tickets will be on sale at lunches this week. Also, next Thursday is the rising 7th grade information night. A reminder will be sent out to the pyramid schools.

Mr. Eline and Ms. Phillips discussed the summer reading selection: Craig Grossi is a Robinson 2003 graduate and his book “Craig & Fred” was introduced. Mr. Grossi will visit Robinson and the feeder schools to discuss his book in June and then return in the fall to discuss his book and dog.

Presidents Report: Shelley Smith 

S.Smith initiated the discussion of the Robinson PTSA v. Robinson PTSO which included the following:

· in 2015 - Robinson paid $5600 to State and Local PTAs for membership dues
· in 2016 - Robinson paid $5440 to State and Local PTAs for membership dues
· we have sent information out to our PTSA members on dissolving the PTSA and creating a PTSO
· we would like to retain more money to use for Robinson students, staff and programs
· we are looking for opportunities to utilize the money we collect and earn and alternatives with our community and student population
· 20% of our operating income has been sent to state and local PTAs
What things we will lose in converting to a PTSO:

· Reflections Program - we can offset this loss by encouraging participation in the art show or other artistic expression programs or outlets at Robinson
· Training from state and local PTAs - while very useful at the elementary school level, we feel we can find support for programs and outreach through our Robinson connections, local advocacy groups and community.
Discussion included the impact of dissolving the PTSA on the Reflections participants and the option of moving forward with the creation of the Robinson PTSO and holding off to dissolve the PTSA until later in the school year. The timing and implications were discussed including retaining two distinct Treasurers for each group, advertising and marketing for Marketplace and RampingUp! programs, and financial considerations regarding receiving payments for these programs.

Ms. Beth Tudan, president of FCCPTA, was present and discussed several factors to consider before voting on the dissolution including what FCCPTA can provide: 

· we offer training to local PTSAs
· we do advocacy work for PTSAs 
· we represent students
· we offer scholarships
· we work with the school board and new Superintendent Brabrand
Ms. Tudan recommended that we look at our budget and perhaps consider raising membership fees. She also agreed that the FCCPTA can work on better outreach to local PTSAs.

J.Walton also expressed some thoughts on maintaining a PTSA with a minimum of 10 members and also have a FCCPTA committee chair on our PTSA board. A question was raised whether we can maintain the PTSA at the same time as the PTSO and/or wait to dissolve the PTSA until later in the year. 

Further discussion included the following points: 

· parents who pay PTA dues at multiple schools
· whether Robinson has outgrown the PTSA for our purposes?
· has Robinson benefited over the years?
· will Robinson have a voice otherwise?
· is Robinson getting what we need out of a PTSA?
Discussion also included budget concerns and transition of board members, teachers and sponsorships. We also discussed the need to establish a 501(c)(3) and agreement to file taxes, keep minutes, complete audits and continue with best practices.  

Here at Robinson, we have the opportunity to contribute to the student population and school and have a bigger footprint in our community. It is also important to keep the ESOL population invested in their education and make it  an inclusive environment.

It was agreed that we want to have the right heart moving forward, that if we convert to a PTSO, we would have more flexibility to use our funds as we deemed necessary. Administrative items that need to be addressed include: PTSO By-Laws need to be created, new membership database needs to be created, we need to consider officer term limits, and we need to purchase insurance. 

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

Monthly report attached.
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence - No report

Vice President – Admin: Adam Birnbaum 

The Drama Boosters have approved the purchase of lights for Russell Theatre. The boosters funded this purchase and all will benefit. 

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications/Social Media: No report 

Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: Jill Handman

Due to some missing students/transfers, we re-did the online directory to now include all current students. For next year, it will be easier to use the list provided by the school rather than import names from the existing directory.

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School/Middle School: Chris DelGrasso

The pilot group of 10th graders are moving forward. There are 150 students this year in the MYIBP and the model seems to be working. Next year there will be approximately 550 students.

Fundraising: No report
Grocery Receipts: No report

Hospitality: No report
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty and Amy Riddick

We need to address the increasing costs for next year. We will incur a $1,000 building use fee for the use of the school for the entire day. 

Applications will go out to vendors in late March and out to the public in early April. We may consider charging an entrance fee to Marketplace to defer the costs. We also can charge a fee for the food trucks next year. There is no date set yet for next fall - we have to work around the SAT and ACT dates. Discussion included perhaps waiving the entrance fee to Marketplace as a Membership benefit.

Membership/Newsletter: Valerie Pletcher

The newsletter was sent out and links were corrected. The google form will be sent out each month prior to the newsletter release. Please try to provide your information as soon as it is available, typically two weeks before you want to promote the event. If it is last minute, please text V.Pletcher to give her a heads up. If you have pictures to include, please send them to V.Pletcher to include in the newsletter.
Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: Michelle Gilles

M.Gilles has been involved for the last three years and last year the program was in high demand. Mr. Eline, Mary Aunon and S.Smith met to see what they can do this year and hope to offer the program for two weeks like last year. The program will run from 8:00-12:30 each day with lunch available. We hope to have a dedicated parent or lunch coordinator available to assist with lunch each day. We also need to work with any high-need students and make sure we have the appropriate support for any special need children.

Registration will begin in March and we will work with the feeder schools to promote. J.Witkop will set up online payments when we are ready to start enrollment.

There was a discussion to perhaps offer a morning and afternoon session if the enrollment supports additional sessions.
Reflections: Nancy Wemmerus Rosene

There were 10 entries this year, seven students were recognized at the school level and two students have won on the council level. These two students will now move to the district level. Their entries were in literature and photography.

Scholarships: Lisa Waters

L.Waters sent out a scholarship notice in the last newsletter. It was discussed and agreed that the Pam Hickenbotham scholarship will be funded at $1,000 and the remaining donations received will be designated for future scholarships in her name. S.Meyer will provide a list of those who gave money to the Hickenbotham scholarship so S.Smith can send out Thank You notes. L.Waters was able to contact a Heenan family member who indicated they would be willing to contribute $500 toward a scholarship so she will follow up and ask if they would like to proceed or phase out the Heenan scholarship.

School Funding: Michelle Glicken (via Shelley Smith)

The PTSA has received a request from the orchestra teacher for up to $4,000 to support a trip for several students on free/reduced lunch so they can attend an optional orchestra trip. S.Smith spoke to Anne Rupert who said that anything the PTSA could provide would be helpful. There was some discussion and S.Smith indicated that she has sent an email to RBOPO to find out what their booster club may be able to cover and what fundraising efforts they have done. S.Smith will send the email and info to M.Eline who will follow up with Anne Rupert.
Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: No report

“This Is For You” - Teri Patterson will be working with Elaine Sullivan to coordinate this event. 

Mrs. Phillips would like to request that the teacher luncheon occur closer to Teacher Appreciation Week.

Webmaster: No report

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 9:45 pm

Upcoming PTSA meetings:

2/6/18 - General Membership Meeting - Recital Hall - 7:00pm

3/6/18 - Board Meeting

4/5/18 - Student Focused General Membership meeting - 3:00pm in Gold cafeteria - Thursday afternoon

5/1/18 - Board Meeting

6/5/18 - General Membership Meeting - location TBD


